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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY MEMORANDUM, 17-07
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Gretchen Marshall, Assistant Director


Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE:  
May 12, 2017
SUBJECT:   ADT Risk Factors 
The purpose of this memorandum is to clarify that when completing the child/youth and adult assessment sections of the ADT, staff should select the appropriate risk factor box(es) in each section.  There are many instances where staff select “No Risk Factors,” and then document risk factors in the narrative.  Selection of the appropriate risk factor box(es) allows staff to document risk factors without needing to document them in the narrative (unless additional details are needed).  Selecting the appropriate check box(es) also allows accurate data collection for various projects including federal reporting to the National Child Abuse and Neglect Data System (NCANDS).
If you have any questions regarding this memorandum, please contact:

Tracy DeSimone, Quality Assurance and Policy Development Branch Manager

Tracy.DeSimone@ky.gov  
(502) 564-7635 ext. 3571
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